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City of Flagstaff
Commission on Inclusion
and Adaptive Living
Tuesday, November 24, 2020
12:00pm 


City of Flagstaff Council Chambers
211 W. Aspen Ave., Flagstaff, AZ  86001


I. Call to Order
The regular meeting of the Commission on Inclusion and Adaptive Living was held on November 24, 2020 at 12:00 PM.  The meeting was located City of Flagstaff, 211 W. Aspen Ave, Flagstaff, AZ  86001. 

James Martinez called this meeting to order at 12:07 p.m. and welcomed all in attendance.
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II. Members Present:
III. James Martinez (Chair)		Christina Leland				
Monica Attredge			Russell Randall	(Vice-Chair)		

	Members Absent:
	
	
IV. Public Participation
Alexander Davenport addressed the Chair and Commission regarding the Institute for Human Development at Northern Arizona University. He explained the program and the program expansion in northern Arizona. He asked the Commission to partner with the Institute and to share their ideas and to get involved with the program. He also provided a letter to the Commission regarding the program. 
Commissioner Attridge addressed Mr. Davenport and asked what he is asking of her and other service providers. Mr. Davenport stated that he wanted to make partners aware of the program and asked for help with ideas for development of the program. He also asked for help in spreading awareness of the program. Commissioner Attridge clarified that this is the beginning of the program and asked what the deliverables of the project are. Mr. Davenport stated that program will end October 31, 2021 and that the deliverables are to create partnerships and write ten grant applications. He also stated that he would like to create a Website of recreation sites for people who are looking for adaptive recreation. He will also email a list of deliverables to the Commission.

Vice-Chair Randall also asked Mr. Davenport to Mr. Keay. He also added that he is on the Community of Practice Commission of Northern Arizona and offered to connect Mr. Davenport to the commission.


V. Informational Items 
IV.	Information Items To/From Inclusion and Adaptive Living Commission Members
Commissioner Randall shared that FUSD will be working remotely until at least January 5.

VI. Staff Participation
VII. Staff Participation
A. Alan Keay, Staff Liaison
City of Flagstaff Human Resource Manager Alan Keay announced that he is the new staff liaison to the Commission on Inclusion and Adaptative Living. 
Vice-Chair Randall welcomed Mr. Keay to the Commission. 

VIII. Approval of minutes October 27, 2020
Commissioner Attridge made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 27, 2020 meeting with a second from Commissioner Leland. Vice-Chair Randall asked for the minutes to be amended to read that accessibility specialist … reviewed the Website and agreed to meet with City Personnel WILL BE SENT TO ALAN. The minutes were unanimously approved.
IX. Date of Next Meeting
December 22, 2020. Chair Martinez asked for a commitment from all commissioners to attend the meeting and all four confirmed that they are available.

X. Action Items
None
XI. Reports/Discussion Items
Report regarding City Website Accessibility – Russ Randall, CIAL Commission Vice-Chair

Vice-Chair Randall has been in contact with City Staff and he will be meeting with them regarding the accessibility of the City Website on November 30.

Update and Discussion regarding Library Accessibility (Ramp) – Jared Tolman, Library Director

Flagstaff City/Coconino County Library Director Jared Tolman addressed the Chair and the Commission regarding the ADA ramp for the front of the main public library. He asked if the commission had a preferable design after their review. Mr. Tolman walked through the four preliminary designs for the Commission. 

Vice-Chair Randall stated that he reached out for some advice on the designs. He discussed the feedback he received and discussed segregation of individuals with various disabilities and the problems that might arise from the designs. He had two advisors state that concept 1 was the most pleasing option and does the best job at integrating a ramp with the ideas of stairs. 

Mr. Tolman stated that Arts and Sciences Manager Eliza Kretzmann and Capital Improvements Project Manager Jeremy DeGeyter were at the meeting. 

Mr. DeGeyter stated that there is not the length needed for the gentle slope that was suggested by the community feedback. 

Ms. Kretzmann addressed the donor element. She stated that they are not seeking donations for the project itself since it is funded out of the BBB funds. She added that they are additionally bringing in artists and that donations will be for continued library functions, not for the projects. 

Jana Weldon added that artists will be integrating art features and that she is looking for comments and input. 

Mr. Tolman discussed the history of the current ramp and how it does not meet ADA requirements and the decision to solicitate funds to the Friends of the Library Foundation endowment. He added that staff will come back to the commission with a final design. 

Mr. DeGeyter summarized the feedback he heard and that he heard that an inclusive design was preferable to the commission. 

Vice-Chair Randall stated that Mr. DeGeyter’s understanding was correct. He also offered to set up a meeting for City Staff with the experts he met with. Mr. DeGeyter stated that he would be willing to, but that he is having a hard time coming up with other inclusive designs at this time. Mr. Keay will send Mr. DeGeyter’s email address to Vice-Chair Randall to assist setting up the meeting.

Chair Martinez stated that concept 1 makes the most sense for his disability and that it would assist him, particularly, with inclusivity. 

Mr. Tolman thanked the Commission for their feedback. 

Update regarding grant application for improvement to Buffalo Park – Martin Ince, Mobility Project Manager

City of Flagstaff Project Manager Martin Ince gave an update regarding a grant application for improvements to Buffalo Park for updating the parking and updating the trail to a better aggregate path for wheelchair uses to the Chair and Commission. Mr. Ince stated that he is working with the City’s Grants and Contracts department, that they have made preliminary contact with the State department, and that an application is in the works for the State Parks committees. He is working on getting materials together for a December deadline. The previous maximum of the grant award was $80,000 but it is now $150,000. Mr. Ince will be going back to Parks and Recreation to see if there are any changes the application should incorporate. He also added that the timeline may be long. 

Chair Martinez thanked Mr. Ince as did Vice-Chair Randall. 

Liaison Reports
Mobility Planner Estella Hollander from Mountain Line and Mountain Lift reported that Mountain Line received a grant to test out a Micro transit project in the Huntington-Industrial corridor. They will be using their para-transport vehicles to do on-demand pickups. They are currently getting their partners together and doing community outreach. She invited anyone from the Commission to be involved in the planning activities for implementation. 

Chair Martinez thanked Ms. Hollander for her participation and stated that he is thrilled to be diving into this project. Ms. Hollander provided her email address if anyone would like to reach out to participate: ehollander@naipta.az.gov.

XII. Agenda for Next Meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]Vice-Chair Randall stated that he will be able to give an update on the Website and an update should be available on the library ramps. Agenda for the December 22nd, 2020 meeting would mirror the November 24th, 2020 Agenda

Martin Ince stated that he may ask the commission on a letter of support for the grant application and that it could be included on the December agenda.
XIII. Adjournment
James Martinez adjourned the November 24th meeting at 12:55 pm. 
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